ANC 6A ABL Committee

June 17, 2008
Minutes

Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm.
Committee members present:  Mary Beatty, Derrick Figures, Michael Herman, Richard Sundberg, Seth Haring
Committee members absent:  Mary Kozinski, Jeremy Marcus, Tish Olshefski
Community Members Present:  Coralie Farlee/ANC6D ABC Committee Chair; Greg Nicklas; Radius at the Ohio
I. Housekeeping

a. Welcome/Introductions - Committee members introduced themselves.
b. Agenda – Motion to accept agenda.  No objections.  Motion to accept minutes of last meeting as amended.  No objections.
II. Community Comment
a. None
III. Discussion-Updates

a. ABL Recognition Program Ads
Ms. Beatty reported on distribution of the stickers together with a letter recognizing licensee’s willingness to work with our community.    Seth Haring, Tish Olshefski, Michael Herman, Richard Sundberg, Mary Beatty and Jeremy Marcus participated in the distribution of the stickers.  We (in groups of 2-3) hand-delivered and took a photo with each store owner who had signed a VA with the ANC.  On H Street, most of the “on premises” license holders were pleased to receive the recognition.  The non- H Street Class A and B “off premises” license holders however, seemed often to be unaware of their VA.  There have been changes of ownership in which the new owners were not given a copy of the VA.  The Committee discussed this problem, particularly whose responsibility it is to provide that VA, the former owner or ABRA.  Ms. Beatty volunteered to discuss this with Maria Delaney, Director of ABRA.
b) Summer Garden/Red and Black. 

Ms. Beatty reported that the ANC had approved the Addendum to the Red and Black’s VA regarding hours and noise mitigation for the summer garden at Red and Black.  She described the Roll Call Hearing at ABRA at which the ANC requested to remain a party to a protest by a neighborhood association.  The request was denied by ABRA, with the explanation that while the ANC’s VA would be given great weight in negotiations, and that we could testify at the protest hearing that current regulations do no allow the ANC to participate in mediation.  Ms. Beatty also reported that while ABRA rules require that all 5 protestants of the neighborhood appear at the Roll Call hearing at a scheduled time (10:00 AM in this case), that the Chair ruled that even though there were only three protestants by 10:40 that the protest would stand.  Despite the fact that the applicant’s attorney made a motion to dismiss the protest, no vote was taken on this motion, and the Chair ruled without discussion of the motion.
c) Jiggs Restaurant-ABRA sent this application to ANC6A in error. It should have been sent to ANC6D.

d) Viggy’s- Ms Beatty provided an update on a report that Viggy’s is selling singles against their VA terms.  While distributing recognition stickers, Ms Beatty stopped in to discuss the problem with the owner.  He stated that he had never gotten confirmation of the license transfer from ABRA so he “didn’t know” that he was supposed to stop selling singles yet.  He was aware of the terms of the VA, said that it was his signature on the VA, but that he didn’t know that it was in effect yet.  He stated that he had just purchased inventory and needed to sell down his inventory of singles.  Ms Beatty told him that she had a copy of the license transfer and could provide that to him.  She also indicated that he could be given 2-3 weeks to sell down his inventory, but that after that, violations would be reported to ABRA.  Several weeks later, the store owner called Ms Beatty complaining that none of his competition had a singles ban.  Ms. Beatty discussed the possible Ward 6 ban on singles, the H Street moratorium and also mentioned that 2 other stores off of H Street had a modified singles prohibition.  (Neither of these 2 stores is abiding by the terms of the VA on this.)  She vowed to continue working on expanding the singles prohibition, but told him that the ANC intended to enforce his VA.
e) Ward 6 Singles Ban- Ms Beatty reported that Councilmember Tommy Wells had introduced a Ward 6 singles ban.  The legislation will be a “stand-alone” bill, rather than joining with the terms of legislation for 3 other Wards.  It also has a unique clause which will allow ANC’s to exempt stores within their boundaries.

IV. New Business

a) Radius at the Ohio- Greg Niklas provided an overview of this plans for the new restaurant (CR license) at 1338 H Street, the site of the old Ohio restaurant.  He described other ventures in the city by this group of partners including two restaurants in Mt Pleasant and one in Foggy Bottom.  He then discussed plans for the public space surrounding the H Street location which includes a semi-enclosed area of 33 seats.  Indoor seating will be around 77.  Mr. Niklas plans rooftop seating as well.  He stated that there will be no music on the outdoor spaces.  He hopes to get an entertainment endorsement to increase the value of the license but would agree in a VA to not using that license for a specified period of time.  He hopes to open in 5 months and his placards will go up next week.  The plan is to open for dinner and Sunday brunch only at first, and later, if there is demand, open for lunch.
Motion: Seek a VA with the Radius at Ohio with stipulations regarding noise mitigation, reserving the right to protest if the VA is not signed by both parties before the petition date.  Seconded by Michael Herman, Unanimous.
b) ABRA Process Changes 
The ANC has discussed a potential solution to nuisance protests on several occasions.  The purpose is to minimize protests by neighborhood groups who protest every license application without input into the ANC process and before attempting to negotiate concerns with the owner/license holder.  These protests frustrate the “great weight” of the ANC in the license application process and unnecessarily delay the application process.  

The second process issue deals with status of the ANC in protest hearings brought by others.  Currently, the ANC loses its status as a party in negotiation of terms of operations after it negotiates and signs a VA with the applicant. 

Ms. Beatty explained that the ANC6A ABL process of determining whether a protest is justified includes a public hearing in which the license holder/applicant explains his plans, and public comment and concerns are expressed.  In this public process the applicant is asked whether he can agree to certain terms that respond to concerns expressed in the meeting.  If he can agree those terms, they are added to the standard voluntary agreement (VA).  If there are no public concerns expressed the applicant is asked to sign the ANC’s standard VA.  If a VA is signed within the 45 day protest period, no protest is filed.  At this point, if another party (i.e., a neighborhood group) protests, the ANC’s “great weight” is diminished in negotiations with the applicant. Since the ANC is not a party to negotiations affecting the applicant’s operations, the public process is being thwarted. 
A lively and comprehensive discussion of potential solutions to these issues ensued.  The committee discussed raising the number of protestants needed to initiate a protest, instituting a filing fee for non-ANC protestants and capping the number of protests that a neighborhood group could file annually.  We also discussed adding a geographical radius in proximity to the establishment to qualify as a protestant, (i.e., within a specified # of feet from the establishment).   After thorough discussion of all of these concepts the following two motions were adopted:

Motion: ANC6A will seek legislation which would modify current ABRA process to allow an ANC party status in a protest of an establishment which the ANC has a Voluntary or Cooperative Agreement on file with ABRA. Seconded by Richard Sundberg. Unanimous.
Motion: ANC6A will seek legislation which would increase the number of residents or property owners from 5 to 15 to protest a liquor license and require that all fifteen live within a 600 foot radius of the establishment.  Seconded by Michael Herman. Unanimous.
V.  Adjourn.  Move to adjourn 8:38 pm.   Next meeting:  July 15, 2008.
